
 

 

Newsletter:  02 12 

A Message from Mrs Denham 
Mrs Denham would like to thank everyone for their best wishes  
after her recent operation. She is recovering well and looks 
forward to seeing you all at one of our Christmas functions. 
 
As a few parents have expressed safety concerns recently here is 
a little reminder about dropping children off at the back of school.  
 
Parents are NOT permitted to drive through the staff carpark and 
up to the back of school unless they have been granted special 
permission from Mrs Denham.  
 
The carpark is very busy and used throughout the day by cars, 
taxis and minibuses. Parents  should therefore only walk through 
it if they have been to pre school and have walked up the fenced 
path and out of the gate.  
 
Parents should enter the school via the main front gate and walk 
around the side of the outside of the school.  
 
We would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that 
dogs should not be brought onto the school grounds.  
 
This is to ensure the safety of you and your child. Thank you 
for your understanding. 
 

A huge thank you to the PTA for all their hard work to make 

today’s Christmas Fayre so successful. We are so very 

grateful for the commitment you all have to fund raise for our 

school. 

 

Christmas Extravaganzer 

 All pupils in years 2,3,4,5,& 6 are in the Christmas 

Extravaganzer on all performances. 

 The performance on Monday 11th  will start at 1.30pm and 

finish by the end of the school day, when your child will 

be brought out as usual. 

 The performance on Tuesday 12th at 3.30pm should finish at 

5pm. 

 The evening performance on Wednesday 13th should finish 

at approximately 7.30pm  

- All pupils must be back into school by 5.30pm (but no earlier 

please) on Wednesday 13th. 

- The doors will open at 5.45pm on Wednesday for the 

audience to come in, ready for 6.00pm start. 

If you are not watching the Tuesday and Wednesday 

performance please wait in the reception area to collect your 

child. 

We still have tickets available, please contact the office if you 

would like to have any extra tickets. 

Notices 

 

Play and Lunchtimes. 
 
This week the weather has been very 
cold;  please send your children to school 
with a warm coat, a hat and gloves every 
day as only when the weather is very wet 
do we have indoor play.  

 

Christmas Card Post Box  

From next week the post box will be situated 

at the bottom of the steps by the school li-

brary. Please post cards into the box ensuring 

that first name, surname and class are on the 

front of the envelope. The box is emptied 

daily. Class Bray will have their own post box 

in their classroom.  

Class Caen Please don’t worry if your home-

work isn't finished, bring it in at the beginning 

of next term. 

Lost Kaiden Williams has lost his named         

7-8 yrs fleece. Please can you check that your 

child has not taken it home by mistake. 

Christmas Lunch Wednesday 6th December 

If you would like your child to have a school 

Christmas lunch (£2.30)please order and pay on 

Monday 4th December. Children can wear their 

Christmas jumpers if they would like to. 
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Bratton Fleming Festival Children's Christmas Party Thursday 21st December 5-6.30pm in 

Bratton Fleming Village Hall. 

Christmas Fair  will take place on Thursday 7th December in Bratton Village Hall, from 6.30 to 

900pm. Free Entry! 

PRE-SCHOOL 

Christmas preparations are well on the way now and the setting sparkles and glistens.  Our decorations for the Christmas tree in the 

church are all ready to go.  Our tree is named White Christmas and will be on display in the church from Friday 1st December 2017.  

We hope you manage to go along and view this along with lots of others from community groups in the village. It is always a beautiful 

start to the Christmas celebrations. 

Pre-School is open between 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. We accept Early Years Funding where 3/4yr olds can access 15 hours 

of childcare a week.  From September 2017, we are also offering the 30 hour free childcare entitlement where you can access an 

additional 15hrs funding a week. We are also an approved setting to accept 2 year old funding for 2yr olds. For further information or 

to arrange a visit, please contact us on 01598 710019. 

BABY AND TODDLER GROUP   
 
The children did a great job decorating the baubles for our tree in the Christmas Tree Festival.  We also had cake to 
help celebrate a birthday. 
We meet in the Village Hall between 9.30am and 11.30am every Wednesday and welcome babies and toddlers from 
birth to 5 years. Children can enjoy free play, story time, craft activities and sing-along.  For further information, please 
contact Bratton Fleming Pre-School on 01598 710019 
 
 
BRATTON FLEMING SPORTS CLUB 
 
Bar meals available this Friday 5.30-9.30pm eat in or takeaway, also Happy Hour from 5-7pm!  
 

   
Future dates for your Diary:  
 
New Years Eve - Playing Live SOULCRAFT & disco 9pm till late, free entry, finger buffet, all families welcome. 
 
We have the following sports and facilities available:  Football, Cricket, Pool, Skittles, Tennis, Table Tennis, Snooker 
and a function room available for hire.   We are open Monday-Thursday 5.30pm-
11pm Friday, Saturday and Sunday 5pm-11pm (Friday Happy Hour 5pm-7pm!!)  Open earlier when sporting activities 
are on.  Membership prices £15 per family (with a max 2 adults any number of under 16s) £7.50 per adult, £3 per junior 
(under 16s)  Membership runs from 1st November each year.  For further information pop into the club or call: 01598 
710865 or Annie 07855878166.  Also find us on facebook. 
 
THE KABIN: (situated in the Sports Club car park) We hire out this wonderful space for children's birthday parties, 
band practice, village groups, all at very reasonable rates, for hire contact Annie on 07855878166  LIKE us on FACE-
BOOK (The Kabin) 
 
Friday Klub - We are open again TONIGHT Friday 1st December 6pm-8pm, for 7-15yrs, £1 subs, tuck shop avail-
able and then we are open again on Friday 15th December. 
 
 
LIFE DRAWING GROUP  open again Thursday 7th and 14th December and then we return on Thursday 1st Feb-
ruary 2018 so pop along to The Kabin 7.30-9pm £6 a session (no obligation to attend every week) this is a self taught 
session you just turn up and draw. We are a friendly group of mixed ages and abilities, materials available if you would 
like to give Life Drawing a go.  Further info contact Louise 07758077089email: brattonfleminglifedrawing@gmail.comor 
join our Facebook (Bratton Fleming Life Drawing Group) www.brattonfleminglifedrawing.wordpress.com 
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